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May 2018 

Dear Parent/Carer 
  
This year has flown by and our minds are looking ahead to the next academic year 2018-2019. I am writing to 
inform you of decisions that have been confirmed with regards to new classes. Our intake is larger this year; we 
have 22 children coming into Reception. I anticipate moving to five classes in 2019/2020 but for next year we will 
teach across the same four classes. 
 

Class Year Teacher Support Staff PPA Cover 

Coots R/1 Mrs Beavis 
Mrs Livermore / Mrs Sultana  
Fledgling staff will be in class on Fridays 

Mrs Livermore Mon pm 

Bitterns 1/2 Mrs Collins ** Mrs Brown / Mrs Cooper (am) Mrs Livermore Tue pm 

Grebes 3/4 Mr Leaver 
Mrs Ryan (am) Mrs Holmes (pm)   
Mrs Riseborough 

Mrs Feeley Friday pm 

Herons 5/6 Mrs Edwards 
Mrs Sullivan  Mrs Holmes (am)   
Mrs Arthurton Mrs Ryan (pm) 

Mrs Feeley & Mrs Sullivan am 
Mrs Tootill pm   

**  Until Mrs Collins returns to work, Mrs King will teach M, T, Th, F and Mrs Toothill on Wed 

  
I am aware that some of you worry about mixed age classes. Again, I would like to reassure you that our teachers 
are highly skilled at teaching mixed ages. Standards are high across the school and I do not believe any of our 
children are disadvantaged by learning alongside younger or older pupils. Pupils’ individual progress and 
attainment are closely monitored at Salhouse. 
 

 Mrs Feeley will continue in her role as Pupil and Family Support Worker 

 Mr Ward will continue to deliver PE alongside class teachers 

 Mrs Constantine will keep all the balls juggling in the air! 

 The Fledglings team will grow over the year as numbers are increasing 

 We will regrettably be losing Mr Whiting at the end of the summer term 
 
And me? As one of the children observed, I will keep ‘bobbing about’! We will ensure children have time with their 
new teacher and class before the end of term so that they have a smooth transition in September. 
  
With Best Wishes 

 
Ms Julie Church 
Headteacher 
Salhouse Primary School 
Cheyney Avenue | Salhouse | Norwich | NR13 6RJ | 01603 720402 
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